
 
EAST STAFFORDSHIRE BOROUGH COUNCIL 

Council Meeting 26th July 2021 
 
 Question received from Councillor R G W Grosvenor and joint response 

from the Deputy Leader (Environment and Housing) Councillor R A 
Faulkner and Deputy Leader (Leisure, Amenities and Tourism) Councillor 
Mrs B Ashcroft.  
 
 

12/21 Since March 2020 how many extra rubbish bins have been installed 
across the borough and in which wards? 
 

 Woods Lane Stapenhill (1x Dual Victoriana) 
Dunstal lane Barton (1x Post Mounted) 
Mill Lane Barton (1x Post Mounted) 
Bar Lane Barton (1x Dual Victoriana) 
Whitehall Close Kingstone (1x 240 Wheelie) 
Parkway Branston (1x Post Mounted) 
Abbotts Bromley footpath off Lichfield road (1x Post Mounted and 1x 240 
Wheelie) 
Tunnicliffe way Uttoxeter (1x Free Standing Single) 
Chamberlain Close Uttoxeter (1x Free Standing Single) 
Knowles Hill Rolleston (1x Free Standing Single) 
St Mathews street Branston (1x Post Mounted) 
Watery Lane Blithfield (1x 240 Wheelie) 
Craythorne lane Rolleston/Stretton (1x 240 Wheelie) 
Riverbank Park Newborough (1x 240 Wheelie) 
 
 

 Since March 2020 68 double bins have been installed across the 
following parks. These have replaced single steel bins to cope with 
higher volumes of litter and to replace dilapidated bins; 
 
•            Pennycroft park 
•            Grange road  
•            Bramshall road park 
•            Clifton road 
•            Trevelyn 
•            Scalpcliffe woods 
•            Stapenhill Hollows  
•            Clifton way 
•            Newton road  
•            Shobnall L C 
•            Outwoods park 
•            Regatta fields 
•            The Hay 



 
•            Cherry Orchards  
•            Eton Community Park 
•            Horninglow Community Park 
•            Unity Park 
•            Carver Road 
 
 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 


